
COUNTY OF WELLINGTON 
WELLINGTON ROAD 109 BRIDGES MUNICIPAL CLASS 
ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
From Highway 6 to Sideroad 7, Township of North Wellington 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 1 – ONLINE 
 

The County of Wellington is undertaking a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) 
study to consider potential solutions to address the poor condition of four structures that cross the 
Conestogo River on Wellington Road 109, just east of Arthur. 

The County is considering all options to address these conditions including: rehabilitation, 
replacement, and the feasibility of a localized permanent realignment of Wellington Road 109 that 
would reduce the number of bridge crossings. WSP has been retained by the County of Wellington to 
complete the Municipal Class EA study to address these items. 

A Public Information Centre (PIC) package is being made available online to introduce the study, 
review the study scope, existing conditions, problems and opportunities and alternative planning 
solutions, and seek input on these topics. This is the first to two PICs planned for the study. 

The package can be found at www.wellington.ca/109EA starting on Thursday December 17, 2020. 

Your feedback is important. The PIC package includes information about how you can share your 
comments and questions with the Project Team.  

If you have any questions or concerns at any time during the study, or wish to be placed on the study 
mailing list to receive study notices directly, please contact either of the Project Team members 
below: 

Joe de Koning, P.Eng. 
Construction Manager 
County of Wellington 
74 Woolwich Street 
Guelph ON N1H 3T9 
519.837.2601 x 2270 
joedk@wellington.ca 

William Van Ruyven, P.Eng. 
Consultant Project Engineer 

WSP 
610 Chartwell Road, Suite 300 

Oakville ON L6J 4A5 
905.823.8500 

william.vanruyven@wsp.com 

Questions and comments will be received by the Project Team at any time throughout this Class EA study 
however, we ask that specific feedback related to this PIC package be submitted by January 29, 2021.  

Information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and 
will become part of the public record.  

 

Alternate Formats Available Upon Request 

This notice first issued on December 14, 2020 
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